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Dear Parishioner

Thank you yet again for your continued support of our Malawi Twinning project.   Last year you helped to raise £17,796.73 for our three linked parishes, our sponsored students and the costs of the Container Project. 

Since our twinning started in 2001, our Parish has sent to Malawi the grand sum of:-             

£135,674.36
This is indeed a lot of money and it has helped many thousands of very poor people in so many ways.   
Last year there were three new events worth highlighting:

· In July we sent our first container which was packed with all sorts of gifts from clothes to computers.   The value of these gifts was many times greater to them than the money it cost us to send.

· The same month saw the ordination to the priesthood of our first sponsored student.
· In October we sent money to Nsanje Parish to enable a group of twenty ladies to set up their own small businesses.   The idea is that Fr Francis the Parish Priest, will hold this money in a special fund and make the money available to them as a loan.   Some are already succeeding in their ventures and have started to pay back their loans.   This money will now be available for others, and so it will continue.
~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

On the 26th of March, Brian Wilkins and Anthony Halter will take our second container load to Birmingham to start its long journey to Malawi.
They will be transporting 136 cartons, weighing 2,435 Kg (or 2.5 tons).   Brian has been helped in the packing by a committed group of parishioners who have worked hard to get the job done in often very cold conditions.
Our thanks go out to them and all our parishioners who have, once again, given excellent support. 

We have also received a great deal of help from non parishioners and local businesses, some of whom have given various unused items including clothing.   Some have given their time and skill to clean and service many used items, to ensure that all are in good working order.

Overleaf is a summary of the container contents:
· 40 Sewing Machines

· Cloth of various kinds  
· 14 Bicycles

· Tools for Gardening 

· Tools for DIY & Handicrafts
· Children’s Toys
· Sports Equipment (new)
· Sports Clothes (new)
· School Equipment

· Mosquito Nets
· Health Food Supplements
· White Printing Paper 
· Keyboard

· Computer

All these items were tightly packed with very many items of clothing, sheets, curtains, towels and over 120 pairs of shoes.
~ ~ ~ ~ ~

Water is a substance we all take for granted as an everyday thing, but not so in Africa.   Here it is a precious commodity and mostly unavailable to the people in the countryside.   

In Malawi there are very many deaths each year from diseases related to drinking dirty and infected water.   The frustrating part of this is that they usually have six months of wet weather but have no means available, to collect and store it in large quantities.   Just three or four meters below ground there is a water table to which most have no means of access.
We are now in touch with a charity called Pump Aid which has developed a new kind of water pump.   This pump is less costly than those presently available and is easy for the local people to use and maintain.

Pump Aid work in Malawi and we hope to finance the installation of one or more of these pumps in the Parish of Kachebere, when they start to work there later this year.   If successful this may become a situation where, over a period, we can fund the provision of clean water for thousands of people in the villages.    Negotiations are ongoing and you will be kept informed.  

~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Would you be interested in becoming a member of our Malawi Team?
We are looking to recruit a new member to co-ordinate the Chiringa project.   The work is rewarding because it involves the Playgroup and School for the Blind as well as the Parish itself.      
The team meet about ten times a year and discuss all the projects, so there is the chance to get really involved in the Parish Twinning project.
Ideally you would have internet access with an email address.   This speeds up communication between members and the priests in Malawi.

If you would like to discuss this opportunity, please contact Peter Wells.

on 01732 358324 or by email at peterchriswells@hotmail.co.uk
Thank you once again for your wonderful support.
Peter Wells
On behalf of your Malawi Team
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